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It is not yet open for applications because the
Board of Medicine must work out the logistics to
integrate into the Compact system. There were
potentially damaging parts of the Act though,
particularly for our International Medical
Graduates (IMGs), residency education, licensure,
and patient safety. Florida has one of the highest
numbers of IMG physicians of any state. More
details about the law and its implications will be
communicated in the future as the state
regulatory bodies, including the Board of
Medicine and residency programs, evaluate it.

In May, twelve of your fellow Florida ACP
members participated in ACP Leadership Day in
Washington, DC. The delegation included myself,
Elisa Sottile, MD FACP, former Governor and
Regent Jason Goldman, MD FACP, Membership
and Communications Committee Chair for the
Chapter Luis Isea., MD FACP, two medical
students, Co-Chair of the Florida ACP Council on
Resident and Fellow Members Shane Burstiner,
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H.R. 6545, the Physician Fee Schedule Update and
Improvements Act

Official text: "The Medicare physician payment system fails to
provide consistent, stable, and positive financial updates for
physicians to meet their practice expenses. In fact, when adjusted
for inflation, over the last twenty years, physician payments have
decreased by thirty percent from 2001-2024. H.R. 6545 would raise
the threshold for implementing budget neutral payment cuts
from $20 million to $53 million and would provide an increased
update to the threshold every five years afterwards based on the
MEI."

My take: Would help Medicare payments keep up with inflation,
instead of effectively decreasing the amount physicians are paid
every year through Medicare.

H.R. 2389/S. 1302 - the Resident Physician Shortage
Reduction Act of 2023

Official text: "It is estimated that there will be a shortage
of 20,200 to 40,400 primary care physicians by 2036.
Unfortunately, we are going backwards; the PCP ratio
per 100,000 people fell from 67.8 in 2020 to 67.2 in 2021.
This bill/bills would gradually raise the number of
Medicare-supported GME positions by 2,000 per year
for seven years." 

My take: Forecasts are showing a huge shortage of
overall physicians in the next 20 years, and
unfortunately, ɾ瀭耭in�
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